
A Letter to Freshmen of Grade 2021 in Faculty of International Tourism and 

Management  

 

Dear Freshmen, 

 

Greetings! 

 

First of all, congratulations to you all, the new students admitted in 2021, whose utmost 

diligence and wider effort bear fruit, having given yourselves a satisfactory answer at the 

crossroads of your lives by ushering in a new era of being students in Faculty of International 

Tourism and Management of City University of Macau. 

 

Unveiling a new stage to you comes along a warm and sincere welcome from all the teachers 

and students of FITM. Welcome to this warm family! 

 

In line with the mission of "promoting innovative teaching and scientific research, cultivating 

high-quality tourism talents, and fostering social harmony and prosperity", FITM has a vision 

with “good reputation and high influence in Macao and the Asia-Pacific region”, enjoying “a 

high level of internationalization, distinctive features, and interactive development of industry-

academia cooperation”. The advocacy of high-quality teaching and scientific research as well 

as the support and funding for students’ academic participation drive the fulfillment of being 

the first in Macao to achieve full coverage of the World Tourism Organization TedQual 

certification in undergraduate, master, and doctoral programs. After nearly a decade of 

development via efforts in teaching and research, academic activities and competitions, the 

FITM's programs have been ranked among the top 20% of the world's ranked universities in 

tourism and leisure management for two consecutive years in the “Shanghai Rankings Global 

Ranking of Academic Subjects 2020”.  

 

At present, cluster outbreaks have occurred in many places in China such that the risk and 

challenge of uncertainty of the epidemic is inevitable in the short term. In order to ensure the 



physical and mental health and safety of our students, and in accordance with the latest 

requirements of the Macau Education and Youth Development Board, we regret that we are 

unable to meet with each freshman for the time being. Fortunately, we have arranged an online 

orientation session with you on 27th August via the Tencent Meeting platform (Postgraduate 

Student: 15:00-16:00, Undergraduate Student: 16:00-17:00). Please scan the QR code 

included in the attachment to gain access to the meeting. Additionally, all students will receive 

specific details via email.  

 

We would like to explain the situation and requirements for all new students who are scheduled 

to be registered between 24th-26th August. 

 

According to the relevant guidelines issued by the Education and Youth Development Bureau 

(DSEDJ), the class commencing date of the City University of Macau remains unchanged. If 

the epidemic situation is stable, face-to-face teaching will be resumed from 13 September 

(Monday), and online lessons will be mainly conducted before this date. 

 

For the resumption of face-to-face teaching, students must follow the rules of Macau SAR and 

City University of Macau. 

 

Those who return from outside Guangdong Province after 6 August: 

 

 Must complete the nucleic acid test within 5 days before the start of school 

 Must present the health code with negative nucleic acid test result when returning to the 

University for study 

 

For details, please refer to the related notice of government: https://www.gcs.gov.mo/detail/zh-

hant/N21HWrvk0Z?3 (face-to-face class will be resumed starting from September) 

In order to avoid gathering of large crowds at a certain period of time, the University canceled 

the original centralized on-site registration arrangement. For new students, please complete 

the registration after 13 September (Monday). For details, please visit the Registrar's website, 

https://www.gcs.gov.mo/detail/zh-hant/N21HWrvk0Z?3
https://www.gcs.gov.mo/detail/zh-hant/N21HWrvk0Z?3


please click HERE, and pay attention to your personal email address. 

 

For the specific classes’ arrangements, please log on to the website of the Academic Affairs 

Office for more information. Please click HERE. 

 

For specific accommodation arrangements, please log on to the website of the Student Affairs 

Office for more information. Please click HERE. 

 

Online Classes: Please refer to the webite of Academic Affairs office on instruction manual 

and matters needing attention of TRONCLASS(teaching system) and MS TEAMS(online 

classes setting). 

(https://aao.cityu.edu.mo/%e8%a6%8f%e7%ab%a0%e5%88%b6%e5%ba%a6/) 

Online classes platform may vary for specific subjects. Please attach you attention on the 

notice sent to your email box. For ensuring smooth online learning activities, please log in 

your TRONCALSS for the details of each subject in advance. 

 

Enquiry Hotline： 

 

Freshmen’s registration issues: Registry（853）8590 2785, registry@cityu.mo 

Website: https://registry.cityu.edu.mo/%e8%a8%bb%e5%86%8a%e5%ae%89%e6%8e%92/ 

 

Class arrangement: Academic Affairs Office（853）8590 2906, aaoinfo@cityu.mo 

Website: https://aao.cityu.edu.mo/ 

 

Dormitory: Student Affairs Office（853）8590 2679, saoinfo@cityu.mo 

Website: https://sao.cityu.edu.mo/  

 

FITM: (853)85902533, fitminfo@cityu.mo 

Website: https://fitm.cityu.edu.mo/home 

 

https://registry.cityu.edu.mo/%E8%A8%BB%E5%86%8A%E5%AE%89%E6%8E%92/
https://aao.cityu.edu.mo/2021/08/19/class-arrangements-cn-0819/
https://sao.cityu.edu.mo/list-18/944
https://aao.cityu.edu.mo/%e8%a6%8f%e7%ab%a0%e5%88%b6%e5%ba%a6/
mailto:registry@cityu.mo
https://registry.cityu.edu.mo/%e8%a8%bb%e5%86%8a%e5%ae%89%e6%8e%92/
https://aao.cityu.edu.mo/
https://sao.cityu.edu.mo/
https://fitm.cityu.edu.mo/home


Thank you all for your support and cooperation on University’s epidemic prevention policy. 

Wish you good health and family happiness.  

 

Look forward to seeing you all in the beautiful fall. 

 

Faculty of International Tourism and Management 

City University of Macau 

    

 

 

       The QR Code of FITM Wechat 

 





 


